
 

 

A STATEMENT BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS ON THE EVENTS OCCURRING AFTER THE HALF-YEAR 
REPORT 1 JANUARY – 30 JUNE 2023 AND HAVING A MATERIAL EFFECT ON THE POSITION OF FINNAIR 
PLC  

As a statement made in accordance with Chapter 5, Section 21, subsection 2, paragraph 4 of the 
Finnish Companies Act, the Board of Directors of Finnair Plc (the Company) states that events 
occurring after the half-year report 1 January – 30 June 2023 (published on 21 July 2023) and having 
material effect on the position of the Company have been described in stock exchange releases 
published by the Company. The stock exchange releases are available on the Company's website at 
https://company.finnair.com/en/media-centre/all-releases. 

The Company has announced through a stock exchange release published on 1 August 2023 the 
redemption of the hybrid bond issued in 2020.  

The Company has announced through a stock exchange release published on 18 August 2023 the 
resignation of Finnair's CEO Topi Manner.  

Further, the Company has announced through a stock exchange release published on 18 September 
2023 a change in the composition of Finnair's Shareholders' Nomination Board.  

Any events occurring after this statement that materially affect the position of the Company will be 
announced through stock exchange releases on the above website.  
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